
[image: image1.wmf]
Metropolitan King County Council
Growth Management and Unincorporated Areas Committee

Staff Report

	Agenda Item No.:
	3
	Name
	Megan Smith

	Briefing No:
	2005-0306
Public Rules for Rural Stewardship Plans and Farm Plans

	Date:
	July 19, 2005

	Invited:
	Bill Eckel, Manager, Land and Water Stewardship Section, Water and Land Resources Division (WLRD)
Harry Reinert, Special Projects Manager, Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES)

Ray Heller, Basin Steward, WLRD 
Larry Fay, Public Health – Seattle & King County
	
	


Background
Ordinance 15051 (Critical Areas Ordinance) outlined provisions for Rural Stewardship Plans. With a Rural Stewardship Plan, DDES may approve modifications to minimum buffer widths for aquatic areas, wetlands, and wildlife habitat conservation areas, and to clearing limits for rural zoned properties. Ordinance 15051 directs county departments to provide low- or no-cost technical assistance and resources to landowners to assist in preparing plans, including web-based information, instructional manuals, and classroom workshops. 
Throughout discussion of the Rural Stewardship Plan provisions, Councilmembers emphasized that implementation of the Rural Stewardship Plan provisions needs to be accessible, user-friendly, and seamless in terms of working with WLRD and DDES staff. 
As part of the initial implementation of the new Rural Stewardship Plan provisions, WLRD and DDES staff have been working to “get the word out” to rural residents about the about the new Rural Stewardship Plan provisions through workshops, fact sheets, and a brochure.  The Growth Management and Unincorporated Areas Committee was briefed on these initial efforts on March 15, 2005.  

WLRD and DDES recently implemented a pilot approach to working with landowners on Vashon-Maury Island using a team of WLRD and DDES staff. WLRD and DDES plan to extend the pilot to rural areas in northeast and southeast King County. If staffing resources are available, there is an interest in adding staff from Public Health -- Seattle and King County to the team. 
Rural Stewardhip Pilot Motion
Proposed Motion 2005-0306:

· Recognizes the success of the recent pilot approach to delivering Rural Stewardship Plan services on Vashon Island;

· Supports the expansion of the pilot approach to other rural areas;

· States the Council’s interest in monitoring the results of the pilot as it is expanded; 
· Requests that the Executive file a report on the results of the pilot with the Clerk of the Council by October 1, 2005 describing the activities of DDES and WLRD and outlining recommendations as to whether the pilot approach should become a permanent approach to implementing the Rural Stewardship Plan provisions; and 
· Notes that if the pilot is successful, the Council would work with the Executive to seek funds for its continuance. 

Today, staff from DDES and WLRD have been asked to describe their pilot approach to the committee in more detail, including the response of landowners and plans for expansion of the pilot. 
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1. Proposed Motion 2005-0306
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